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I’m writing this message on the first day of summer and it’s somewhat cold and raining.  It is supposed 
to rain off and on for the next six days.  I hope this is not a sign of what the summer is going to be like.   
 
The June General Membership meeting was conducted by my Vice President Tom Weigand. Thank 
you for filling in for me and I heard you did a great job.  This was the first General Membership meeting 
that I was not at the podium as President as I went to a special Phillies game. In the 25 years as a 
member of the club, I have been President a total of 12 years which equates to a total of 132 
consecutive meetings.  An organization that supports the military took 50 Veterans on a bus to the 
Phillies game and we each got a $36.00 food voucher. I haven’t been to a game in 10 years. As my luck 
would have it, it rained the entire time and we finally left after waiting 2½ hours for the game to start, 
which it never did.  I have nightmares when I’m sleeping, but that night I lived through a nightmare 
while I was awake.  The bus was a school bus with no bathrooms so I didn’t have a beer on the way 
down or back. We had to walk about 2 blocks in the rain and wind to get into the stadium.  It was cold 
and damp in the stadium. Half my hot dog fell out of my hand on to the wet cement and I spilled some 
of my beer that I was holding in my other hand trying to catch my hot dog as it was falling. That’s it 
for me and the Phillies for another 10 years! 
 
I continue to look for guest speakers for the monthly meetings so if you know a person who might 
want to be a guest speaker let me know.  The topic does not have to be car related provided it is an 
interesting topic for the attendees to listen to as well as learn something new. 
 
We have a member willing to step up and be the Gas Cap editor.  His name is Evan Stone and he will 
be added to the Board with this role. 

   
WANTED!!! 

I am still looking to fill the following position: 
Technical Chairperson - This position will be a 
Communication link in getting an answer or give 
direction for technical questions.  This position is a 
Board position with voting rights. 
 
The July General Membership will be at the 
Warminster VFW on the 19th starting at 7:00 pm.  This 
meeting will be held outside, weather permitting, on 
the VFW parking lot. 
 
The Oreland 4th of July parade is coming up soon. We will meet at the Acme on Limekiln Pike and   
Twining Rood in Dresher at 9:00 am the morning of the parade.  Bring lots of candy for the kids. 
 
I wish you and your families the best,   
Ed 

 

 
           M ESSAGE FROM THE PRESIDENT 



 
 
 

   Welcome!! 
                        

Jim Pauley – 2023 Black Z06 Convertible 
Peter (Bonnie) Schorsch – 2023 Red Mist Z06 Convertible 

           
         Total Members to date - 311!! 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
WELCOME NEW CCDV MEMBERS! 



 
 

HIGHLIGHTS FROM CCDV BOARD MEETING 
June 8, 2023 

 
• Can now pay for new registration and renewals on website with credit card  

using new service Stripe. 
 

Cavalcade - as of 6/08/23 
•    84 pre-registered so far 

• All trophies have been sponsored 
• The Philly Phanatic has been confirmed as making a special appearance  

• Still need volunteers for 1-2-4 hour shifts 
• Barb P. will be taking pre-orders on Cavalcade T-Shirts at the monthly meetings 

    
Activities – Barb P / John B. / Candy M. /Zach H. 

 
• Oreland Parade on July 4th – bring lots of candy - meet in Acme parking lot @1825 S.  

• Limekiln Pike (& Twining Rd), Dresher at 9:00am 
 

• Saturday July 8th – Breakfast @ Lancers Diner @ 9:30am 
 

• Sunday July 16th - Cruise Night at Shops at Valley Square @ 5pm – dusk (rescheduled due to 
conflict at location) 

 
• Sunday July 23rd  - Car Museum followed by Lunch event -$12pp for museum and then 

caravan to Giovanni’s for lunch --Check Forum for details 
 

Membership – David Gifford – 2016 Grey Coupe 
Currently at 311 Members 

 
CCDV Name Tags 

Please contact Candy Merlino – cmerlino.ccdv@yahoo.com 
Tags are $20.00 each (at least three orders are needed to place an order) 

 
CCDV License Plates 

Please contact Tim Simmons - tasimmons@gmail.com 
Regular CCDV Plate - $38.00; Personalized CCDV Plate - $166.00 

 
 

  

CCDV BOARD MINUTES 

mailto:cmerlino.ccdv@yahoo.com
mailto:tasimmons@gmail.com


 
 
 
 

Club Leadership: 

President: Ed Bonk 267-253-7460 

Vice President: Tom Weigand 

Treasurer: Tim Simmons 215-947-4118 

Recording Secty.: Candy Merlino 

Corporate Secretary: Dennis Trayes 

Board Membership: 

           Chairperson Joel Fellman 

Johnny“Bacon”Benischeck 

Jacques Etkowicz 

Rose Ferrante  

Ang Grippo  

Zach Hamada  

Penelope Hunt 

Kerry Duke  

Barb Pergine 

Gas Cap Editor: Evan Stone  

Public Relations: 
Dennis Levitt & Rose Ferrante 

 
Website:          Tom Weigand 

webmaster@ccdv.com 

Committees: 

Activity Chairperson: 

Jack Blumenstock 

Cavalcade Chairpersons for 2023: 

Zach Hamada & John Pergine 

Club Store Chairperson: 

Frank Kitchen 

Cruise Night Chairpersons: 

Candy & Chris Merlino 

Nametag Chairperson: 

Candy Merlino 

National Corvette Museum Ambassador: 

Jack DeLong 

Technical Chairperson 

Joel Fellman (Interim) 

CCDV BOARD AND COMMITTEES 

mailto:webmaster@ccdv.com


Corvette Enthusiasts Community Foundation 
The Corvette Enthusiasts Community Foundation was formed in 1994 as a 501c.3 tax exempt organization by 
the members of the Corvette Club of Delaware Valley to be used to conduct tax advantaged charitable giving 
and educational scholarship activities of the club.  Our foundation has contributed to date $551,000 to worthy 
causes including The Sunshine Foundation, Juvenile Diabetes Foundation, many local food banks including 
Manna on Main Street, Mattie Dixon Community Cupboard, Caring for Friends, as well as other local 
community organizations such as Lenape Valley Foundation, Foster Angels on Earth, Philadelphia Vietnam 
Veterans Society, and many others. 
 
The Officers and Board of Directors would like you to consider ways you might contribute towards our 
charitable giving.  Many of us have been very fortunate and might consider donating something of value that 
the foundation could monetize.  Of course, cash donations are always welcome. Our foundation does receive 
some cash donations each year.  You might prefer to sell something that is no longer used by you and consider 
donating a portion or all the proceeds to the foundation. You might possibly be thinking about downsizing 
your collection and want to donate an automobile to our foundation.  You might want to consider a Directive 
in your Trust or Will to benefit the Corvette Enthusiasts Community Foundation.  While overall the raffle this 
year was a success, there are some concerns regarding club member participation. 
  
Here are some facts regarding this past year’s raffle: 

• A total of 1402 tickets were sold, totaling $28,040. 
• However, more than half (764) of the tickets were sold by only 2 club members                
• Total Club Membership is 363.  Only 36 club members participated and only 12 CCDV Board 

members participated.  This level of participation is not a recipe for future success.   
• This is your club and your foundation. 
•  

The CECF Board has given significant thought to how CECF can and should conduct fund raising this year and 
in future years as well.  To be successful, we need as much participation as possible from club members.  
 
To continue our charitable giving the Officers and Board of Directors would like to form a CECF Raffle 
Committee.  We are seeking three or four volunteers.  Please contact Charles Milstein, Bob Lear or Chris 
Merlino.  We need to determine from the CCDV club members their level of interest in a raffle.  What type 
of raffle?  How we should go about conducting the raffle, etc. We need to know what club members want 
and are willing to support.   
  

Corvette Enthusiasts Community 
Foundation (CECF) 



 

This committee would report to the CECF Board and would be responsible for planning and conducting fund 
raising for our foundation by raffle or other means and should be a minimum of three people from the club. 
To be successful we need to get some fresh perspectives and ideas to generate the member participation 
necessary for success. 
These are our thoughts.   
 
We welcome yours!! 
   
Charles Milstein, President  
Chris Merlino, Secretary   
Bob Lear, Treasurer 

 
  

Corvette Enthusiasts Community 
Foundation (CECF), Cont’d 



 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  

CRUISE NIGHT IS BACK!!! 



 
It was a great turn out for Cruise Night at The Shops at Valley Square on June 17th. The 
weather these days is so unpredictable and there was not one, but two short downpours 
which sent most for cover and some to leave for the evening. Then of course all the towels 
came out to dry those beautiful cars off for the rest of the night. Tom Weigand brought the 
kids raffle car for everyone to look at.  Love the sound when you start her up. 
 
Thanks to Candy & Chris Merlino, Gail Meehan and John Benischeck who sold 50/50 tickets 
and snacks and kept the music going. The income from the 50/50 tickets was $54, and Ella 
Conti was the winner. We made $184 from pretzels, hotdogs, soda, and water sales even 
though we sold out of hotdogs and pretzels. Way to go! 
 
Our trophy winners were: Steve Strzempec with his blue 1967 ZL-1 Clone Corvette, Steve Chaz 
with his orange/General Lee 1969 Dodge Charger and our own Jeff Kauf with his metallic red 
2023 Corvette convertible. Congratulations to all the winners. 
 
Here’s a few pictures from the event. There are many more pictures on our Website and 
Facebook Page, no login needed.  Join the Facebook Page listed as “Corvette Club of Delaware 
Valley”. Hope to see everyone again next month on 
 

SUNDAY, SUNDAY, SUNDAY July 16th. 
      Barb Pergine 
 
 
  

Cruise Night June 17th, 2023 



 
 
 
 
 
  



 

***Registration is now available on the CCDV Website 
All pre-registered cars will receive a free t-shirt!!!*** 

 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

51st Annual Cavalcade of Corvettes 
Saturday, September 23, 2023 



 

We are now accepting donations for our upcoming 
Charity Auction Event at the Cavalcade of Corvettes on September 23rd, 2023 

 
If you have new, unopened, unused items that we can put into our auction and 

would like to donate them we could sure use it/them! 
 

Think of it as spring cleaning or practice for downsizing!! 
 

If you have a business and can donate a service or gift card, that's great, too! 
 

Vendors are very generous to our Charity Auction every year and we appreciate 
everyone's help to make this year's event successful. 

 
List of some ideas to get you thinking… 
Bottles of wine/ other alcohol and/or glasses or other stuff to go with 
Memorabilia /apparel (signed or unsigned) - sports or car related 
Models of cars / die cast models (either corvette or not) 
Tickets to sporting or concert events  
Car care supplies/ car cleaning supplies  
Restaurant Gift card/certificates -for either specific services or $ amounts 
Designer handbags / wallets / tote bags 
Pet store gift cards / toys & treats for pets  
Tools or tool sets 
Tailgate party themed basket 
BBQ themed basket 
Adult coloring books and supplies basket 
Large wicker/plastic baskets or trays – to group items in (always in need) 

 
 Bring collected items to the Club meetings or Cruise Nights to give to Candy Merlino 

no later than the August 16th meeting. Call or Text Candy at 215-779-9454 or 
email @ cmerlino.ccdv@yahoo.com if you have any questions. 

 
Let's make this year even better than last year! 

Thanks in advance - Candy 

Cavalcade Charity Auction 2023 

mailto:cmerlino.ccdv@yahoo.com


CAVALCADE CHARITY AUCTION 2023 
Themed Basket Ideas – but individual items are still welcome!!! 

 
       
      

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Now accepting donations for our Charity Auction Event on September 23rd. 
Bring items to Club meetings or Cruise Nights to give to Candy – 

NO later than August meeting. 
If you have any questions - call/text Candy at 215-779-9454 or 

cmerlino.ccdv@yahoo.com  
 
  

mailto:cmerlino.ccdv@yahoo.com


 

  The club plans to build a CCDV Wall Calendar each year. 
• Sales of the calendar will help to pay various club expenses (insurance, hall rental, 

website, etc.). 
• The calendar is 18″ long x 12″ wide (when open). 
• We encourage all club members to submit a photo of their Corvette for inclusion in 

the Calendar. 
• Submitted photos will also be placed onto our website. 
• Here are some Rules of Thumb for your photos:  

o Include your complete name & year of Corvette (i.e.: John Smith 1992 LT-1). 
o Be aware of the background in your photo (try to exclude trash cans, poles, 

vehicles, fences, random people, parking lots lines, large shadows, etc.). 
o Don’t point your camera towards the sun (best to have the sun at your side). 
o Watch for excessive sun glare on your windshield or chrome. 
o Keep windows down to prevent reflection or glare 
o A “closed hood” looks better & requires less print space than an “open hood” 

photo. 
o Verify your email address hasn’t changed since joining the club. This 

information must stay current. 
o For the 2024 Calendar, please submit a new or different photo of your Vette. 

We won’t be re-using old photos. If you submit a photo, it will be in the 
calendar. 

• Email 1 or 2 of your favorite photos to: webmaster@ccdv.com. Be sure you receive an 
acknowledgement email (sometimes messages with attachments are sent to the 
Spam folder). 

• Photo submittal deadline is October 7th 2023. 
• Calendars should be available for purchase by mid-November.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  

CCDV 2024 Wall Calendar 
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The Eagle Diner is located on Street Road in Warminster. This eatery was recommended 
by John & Barb Pergine, since the owner (Marco) gave a donation to CCDV’S 2023 
Cavalcade of Corvettes. The weather was beautiful, so our beautiful and colorful Corvettes 
graced the parking lot. Twenty-seven very hungry Vettesters joined the party. Including 
new member Jo Ann Prego, who drove her beautiful metallic red 2001 convertible. The 
service was very good and the food was tasty- except for the pancakes, which were quite 
dry. Barry Hunsicker surmised that the cook used the wrong type of flour. As usual, the 
conversation and the camaraderie of the entire group was Outstanding! Everyone had a 
great time! 
 
These monthly Roving Breakfasts are a great way for new members to try an activity and 
to meet the great bunch of fun members in this club. The 27 CCDVers attending were: 

 
Jo Ann Prego…and Richy Josephs 
Denny & Eileen Matlack…and…Fran & Barry Hunsicker  
Jeff & Chris Biscardi and Jack N Dor DeLong 
Joan & Kevin Allen...and...Candy & Chris Merlino 
Wayne & Linda Zaks...and...Paul McMullin & Barbara Blenheim 
Rose Ferrante & Tony Buonassisi…and Jeff & Julie Kauf 
Bruce & Linda Houser…and Al DePue  
John & Kathy  Benischeck 

  
On Saturday, July 8th we will meet for breakfast at LANCERS DINER on Easton Road in 

Horsham at 9:30am. We hope to see you there. 
Johnny Bacon 

 
 

 
  

CCDV Roving Breakfast at the Eagle Diner 
on June 10th, 2023 



  



 
 
 
 

Join Us for BREAKFAST! 
Saturday, July 8, 2023 

At 9:30 AM  
 

Lancers Diner 
858 Easton Road 

Horsham, PA 19044 
Rain or Shine 

 
RSVP by 1 PM on 7/7/23 to 

Johnny Bacon at (215) 208-6620 
OR 

Respond on the CCDV Website’s Forum 
We are limited to 30 people 

 
A BIG “THANK YOU” and a “Tip O’ The Hat” to  

Dennis & Eileen Matlack,  
Who recommended this venue! 

 
Hope to see you there! 

Jonny Bacon! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

CCDV ROVING BREAKFAST 



 

We had a fun time again at our monthly dinner at Palz Tap House in Huntingdon Valley 
with 18 members in attendance.  Thanks to Kevin for suggesting this venue.  Since we had 
a large group, they set us up in a side room that we had all to ourselves.  That’s always a 
good thing because the volume does go up when we get together.  The menu covered 
everything you could think of, but the ribs were the hit of the evening.  The bone just came 
right out of the meat as clean as could be. 

Some of us then drove over to Angie’s Café & Ice Cream on York Road for dessert. Thanks 
to Linda for suggesting a different place to hang out after dinner.  I didn’t hear any 
complaints, other than Ray, because his dish of ice cream was so big, he couldn’t finish it.  
Here’s some pics from the dinner. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

Palz Tap House Dinner June 24, 2023 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

Mascaro Museum Trip 
June 23, 2023 



CCDV ROVING BREAKFAST 
  

Play to Win – Toy Corvette 
Drawing, December 1st, 2023 



 
 
 
 
 

Al DePue has generously donated this Matchbox car case and 144, 1/64th scale Corvette 
Matchbox cars for a raffle for charity. The mirrored glass case measures 24”H x 32”W. 
The approximate value of the case and cars is $1,000.00.  
 
Tickets will be available at Cruise nights, meetings, and Cavalcade. Drawing to be held on 
9/23/23 at Cavalcade. You do not need to be present to win. 
 
See Candy Merlino for details and tickets. Tickets are $5 each or 5 tickets for $20.00. All 
proceeds will go to a charity. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

Matchbox Corvette & Display Case Raffle 
Drawing, September 23rd, 2023 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

CCDV Picnic 
September 9th, 2023 



 
 
 
 
 

2023 CCDV Holiday Party 
Saturday, December 9, 2023 

6 pm to 10 pm 
Spring Mill Country Club,  

Ivyland 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

SAVE THE DATE! 



 

 

 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

HAPPY JULY BIRTHDAYS! 

First name Last name Date
Bill Watts 1
Larry Iannarone 2
Mike Meyer 3
Bruce Waldron 4
Mark Harnish 5
Frank Leonardo 5
Stuart Cerato 7
Bruce Belzak 10
Joe Corrado 11
Frank Conti 11
Faye McCrumn 12
Pattie Lankford 12
David Urbanek 13
Dennis Winokur 14
Alan Stout 16
Monia Pitra 18
Carl Haeussler 18
Paul Bearn 18
T. Wayne Lankford 19
Richard Neill 19
Charles Christian 20
Chris Rood 20
Lisa Halteman 20
Mike Canazaro 21
Carol Vagnoni 22
James Doan 25
Sherry Bresler 29
Edward Scannapiec 30
Judy Crouthamel 31
Evan Stone 31
Carmen Vuotto 31



 
Robert Levin 

Donna and Walt Boyco 
David Jasner 
William Klick 

Stanley Tkaczuk 
Michael Vischer 

Jim Scaffidi 
Robert Tierney 

Bob Bearn 
MaryAnn Lenzi 
Mark Ercolani 

Frank Suntheimer

Let’s Pay Honor to Some of Our 
Members Who Have Driven into the 

Sunset… 



 
 
 
 
 

JOEL’S JOLLIES 



The next page is a flyer that all club members can print & provide to non-club members. 
 

Please consider yourselves as “Goodwill Ambassadors” 
that invite other Corvette Lovers to join our club. 



Please Consider Joining Us! 
 
 

Corvette Club of Delaware Valley (CCDV) 
 

We participate in a wide variety of Fun-Filled Activities: 

Breakfasts, Car shows, Charitable Events, Monthly Membership 
Meetings, Monthly Cruise Nights, NCM Events, Parades, Picnics, 
Dinners, Tours, Trips & more… 

Established in 1958, we’ve donated over $600,000 to dozens of 
local charities. 

With over 255+ members, you’re bound to have a great time while 
making new friends who share your Corvette passion. 

If you have any questions, please contact us. 

Website: www.ccdv.com 

Email: info@ccdv.com 

Phone: 215-938-7722 

Mail: CCDV Box 397, Willow Grove, PA 19090 
  

http://www.ccdv.com/
mailto:info@ccdv.com


 
 
 
 
 

FOR SALE – OEM C8 MICHELIN SUMMER TIRES-Front & Rear 
Professionally removed by Spence @ Bryner 
Only 1500 easy, break-in miles on them. Swapped for All-season tires. 
Think of all the launches, donuts and wheel stands you could do with an affordable 
set of extra tires! 
Asking $900 for the set. Price negotiable. 
Reach out to Evan Stone @ (215) 880-7456 or la2designstudio@gmail.com 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

CLASSIFIEDS 

mailto:la2designstudio@gmail.com


FOR SALE: 
Vintage Rare 27” FUGI – 10 speed Special Road Racer – S10S (bought new) 
Blue, light weight magnesium frame all in beautiful condition. 
Reconditioned with: 
New IRC-HP-90 tires on UKAI quick release wheels 
New Gel Tech seat 
DiaCompe quick release brakes 
Sun Tour-V-GT gears with magnesium sprockets 
Original Primus hand pump 
Original tools included. 
Price Negotiable, please reach 
out to Joel. 
 
Joel Fellman 
215-500-0644 
 
 

  



 
 

Thank you to all our current Sponsor’s, we appreciate your 
support. Please consider supporting the club by advertising 

your business and SUPPORTING YOUR CLUB at the same time! 
 
 
 

1750 The Fairway The Peterson Family 
Jenkintown, PA 19046 Serving the area for over 85 years 
www.brynerchevrolet.com 

1-800-235-2860, prompt 3 or 215-887-7120, direct 
 

SPONSOR’S BENEFITS FOR CCDV MEMBERS 

10% over dealer cost for GM parts pricing for CCDV members (with CCDV 
membership card and with proper ID and owner’s card showing the owner 
of the vehicle is a CCDV member). 

 
5% discounted Part/Service Pricing, in-shop, and labor for General Motors 
repairs from regular retail. 

 
2023 Gas Cap 

Advertising Rates 
 
 

Members – One Year Non-Members – One Year 
1/8 Page $ 1/8 Page $72.00 
1/4 Page $ 1/4 Page $144.00 
1/2 Page $ 1/4 Page $288.00 
Full Page $ Full Page $576.00 

Non-Members 
Full Page 1 Month $90.00 
Full Page 3 Months $185.00 
Full Page 6 Months $290.00 

 

THANK YOU TO OUR SPONSORS!!! 

http://www.brynerchevrolet.com/


 
 

New Name Tags 

$20.00 EACH 
MUST PAY AT TIME OF ORDER 

 

CONTACT: CANDY MERLINO 
215-779-9454 

  

  
 
 

 

 

 

THANK YOU TO OUR SPONSORS!!! 



 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 

THANK YOU TO OUR SPONSORS!!! 



 
 
 
 

 
 

THANK YOU TO OUR SPONSORS!!! 



 
 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

     

www.autoaccessoriesgarage.com  
 
 
 

  

THANK YOU TO OUR SPONSORS!!! 



 



 
 

 
 
 

The Gas Cap is published monthly by the Corvette Club of Delaware Valley 
(“CCDV”). ©2014 Corvette Club of Delaware Valley. No portions of this publication may 
be reprinted or used for commercial use without express written consent and prior 
permission of CCDV. 

 
Publication of advertisements in the Gas Cap, on www.ccdv.com and/or on 

CCDV’s Facebook page does not constitute endorsement, approval, 
recommendation, ratification or other affirmation of any advertised product or 
service. We thank all readers patronizing our advertisers, and we strongly urge 
them to conduct their own independent and thorough investigation prior to 
purchasing and/or recommending any advertised product or service. CCDV reserves 
the right to refuse advertising. 

 
Information published in the Gas Cap, on www.ccdv.com and/or on CCDV’s 

Facebook page is general in nature, is the opinion of the individual 
author/contributor/poster, and is not a substitute for professional advice including, 
but not limited to, automotive, technic al or repair advice. CCDV makes no claims, 
promises, or guarantees about the accuracy or completeness of such information, 
which may be altered at any time without notice. All information is provided "as is," 
CCDV disclaims any responsibility associated with such information, and visitors use 
the content solely at their own risk. In no event shall CCDV be liable to any third - 
party for damages related to using or not using its content whether claims are 
advanced on contract, tort or other legal theories. 

Look for CCDV on Social Media! 

 
 
 
 

Click on the links below to join us: 
 

Facebook: https://www.facebook.com/groups/3494683937274072/ 
and on Twitter: https://twitter.com/ccdvpa 

Keep up to date on upcoming activities and events! 

http://www.ccdv.c/
http://www.ccdv.com/
https://www.facebook.com/groups/3494683937274072/
https://twitter.com/ccdvpa
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